Kossuth County Conservation Board

Regular Monthly Meeting

Water’s Edge Nature Center

May 12, 2025 
5:30 P.M.

Present:  
Eichenberger; Miller; Ristau; Young

Beenken; Stumme; Wille
Absent:
Rasmussen

















Guests Present:


Chairman Young called the meeting to order.
A motion was made by Miller and seconded by Eichenberger to approve the April meeting minutes. The motion passed unanimously.
The Naturalist report was presented by Wille: 3 public programs were given; 32 school programs were given for 810 students, 3 other student programs were given for 87 students JCL event was cleanup with 6 8 students, Facebook posts included 12 posts with 12,246 reached and 7,618 engaged. Other accomplishments included attending board and staff meetings, soil and water meetings, live animal maintenance, curriculum development, NAI Zoom meeting, cleaned shack equipment.
Stumme informed the board that staff had removed the existing wetland display hardscape and remodeled the wall in prep for the new display. 
Stumme informed the board the two ordinance changes requested had been through the first reading with the second reading scheduled for May 13th. 
Stumme informed the board that Jeff Hofbauer who is a camp host at Smith Lake requested approval to sell firewood from Site #40. The board unanimously approved the request.

After reviewing the 2025 park/area rules, a motion was made by Eichenberger and seconded by Ristau to approve them as presented. The motion passed unanimously. 

Stumme presented information on the removal of trees and fence construction on the north boundary of the Geigel Woods area.  Chase Pfeffer, the new landowner is planning on trimming and removing some trees on the boundary line and building a new fence. After reviewing a cost estimate from Chase Pfeffer, a motion was made by Miller and seconded by Eichenberger to pay Mr. Pfeffer $2,000 for the tree removal and new fence. Payment to be made upon completion of the project. The motion passed unanimously.
The board approved of holding the June board meeting on Monday the 9th at 5:30 P.M. at the Water’s Edge Nature Center.
A motion was made by Miller and seconded by Eichenberger to approve the 35 bills submitted for approval. The motion passed unanimously.
A motion was made by Ristau and seconded by Miller to adjourn. The motion passed unanimously.

